
TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting                November 14, 2022  

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00. 

Agenda Changes 

None 

Minutes of Meeting 

Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the minutes from the October meeting as 

written. Councilman Wright seconded him. Councilman Smith concurred and the motion 

passed unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Smith noted that we received a large deposit from the Insurance Commission 

Premium Tax. Clerk was asked to follow up with the Insurance Commissioner’s Office for a 

summary of allocation. Councilman Smith made a motion to approve the Financial Report 

as submitted. Councilman Wright seconded him and Councilman Carden concurred. Motion 

passed unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. Transportation Update – Caitlin Storc reported that AGL came out to do surface lining 

and their next step is to hydro-excavate. She also attended a virtual summit with GA 

Bike/Walk in regards to the mixed-use pathway that is being discussed for Lake 

Horton/Woolsey area. Caitlin asked Council if they would be interested in different signage 

for Hampton Rd, such as a watch out for pedestrians and/or weight limit for vehicles on 

Hampton Rd. Councilman Wright asked if the Sheriff’s Office would enforce and Councilman 

Smith replied that would be up to the Dept of Public Safety to monitor this issue. They have 

the ability to issue tickets. Councilman Carden commented that anything that can be done 

to help the situation would be better than nothing. Finally Caitlin mentioned that there will be 

a public hearing this week in regards to the HWY 279 realignment. 

2. Other – Annual Public Safety Breakfast will be Saturday, December 3rd. 

New Business 

1. Exterior Painting of Town Hall – Mayor Laggis informed Council that the building had 

been pressure washed due to it starting to mildew. Paint is starting to peel away on the 

north and west sides of the building but not terribly. The Mayor and Councilman Wright both 

agreed to get estimates and Councilman Smith will check with the paint store by his office to 

see which paint would be the best. 

Public Comments 

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Wright made a motion to 

adjourn the meeting at 8:27 p.m. He was seconded by Councilman Carden. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


